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WELCOME 1/2 NEWTON

. 
1/2 Newton students are confident, enthusiastic learners and it is gratifying to witness
my students gain confidence as readers, writers, mathematicians, scientists, artists,
and athletes. Every day we strive for excellence and try our best! I am very proud of
their effort and dedication.  
 
In English, we continue to improve upon our success in various tasks, including peer
reading, phonemic awareness, writing, and home reading. All students have a positive
attitude toward English and meet the high expectations that I have of them as learners.
Each week, we introduce a quality text to enjoy and examine, and our writing skills have
become stronger as we develop the skills to plan, write, and edit our texts.  
   
Mathematics is the most anticipated part of our day and includes number talks, which
are an essential ignition activity for our lessons. Students have become more proficient
in articulating their strategies in answering a variety of maths questions. Flexibility with
numbers is an important foundational skill in number sense and algebra. The more
students practice this skill, the more confident they will become in mathematical
thinking.   
 
In Science, we have had enormous fun learning about light and sound, digital
technology, and physical sciences. A recent highlight was participating in a series of
experiments for our Science unit, Machine Makers, which led to investigations of
pushes, pulls, ramps, levers, and pulleys. Lots of interesting learning and very engaged
and excited learners. 
 
1/2 Newton also has the expertise of Mrs Vassel, Mrs Fisher, and Miss Cummings who
teach Literacy, Sport and Fundamental Movement Skills each week. Our wonderful
librarian, Ms Green’s lessons are another highlight of the week for students too. My
sincere thanks to Miss Parry for teaching 1 / 2 Newton whilst I was absent. She did an
amazing job.     
 
1/2 Newton is a joyful place to be, and we hope you enjoy some images we have
provided for the newsletter.   
  
Take care and happy holidays.   
Mrs Michelle Newton  
 



LEADERSHIP PROFILE

. 



LEADERSHIP PROFILE

. 



LEADERSHIP PROFILE

. 



. 

LEADERSHIP PROFILE



EASTER HAT PARADE 

Our annual Easter Hat Parade was a fantastic event! On Wednesday 9th April, students
proudly displayed their creative and colourful hats, showcasing their designs inspired by all
things Easter, from flowers to bunnies and eggs. The parade was a highlight of the day,
bringing the school community together in celebration. A big thank you to all the students,
families, and staff who contributed to making it such a fun and memorable occasion. It was a
wonderful way to embrace the spirit of Easter and create lasting memories! 
 
Miss Moret & Mrs Britt 
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PBL REWARDS DAY 

We celebrated a fantastic PBL Reward Day, recognising students who have consistently
demonstrated our school values throughout the term. The day was filled with fun and
excitement, giving students the opportunity to relax, connect with their peers, and enjoy a
variety of engaging activities as a reward for their positive behaviour. It was a happy
atmosphere, with smiles all around and a strong sense of school spirit. Events like this play
an important role in reinforcing the importance of our PBL expectations and celebrating
the efforts of our students in creating a respectful, safe, and supportive learning
environment. These moments also help strengthen relationships across the school and
encourage a shared commitment to making our school the best it can be. A big
congratulations to all students—you’ve earned it! 
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LEGO SPIKES

. 
Last week, 4/5S got the Lego Spike sets out and had a play around with them. These fantastic
sets were purchased for us by the P and C. They help to teach the kids about coding, following
instructions and connecting via Bluetooth. One group made a breakdancing robot and other
groups are partway through making various exciting models. The room was buzzing with
excitement. 



POP ROCKETS

. 
This term, Stage 3 have been studying solids, liquids and gases. We have found out that each
state has different properties. During one lesson, we added vinegar to bicarb and put a balloon
over the container. We noticed that the gas from the fizzing concentration had nowhere to go so
it inflated the balloon. 

4/5S went out onto the basketball with old film canisters and conducted an experiment to find
the perfect combination of vinegar and bicarb and the perfect technique to shoot the canister
into the air like a mini rocket. It was so exciting that we had students from other classes lining up
at the edge of the courts to watch what was going on. 

Thanks to Miss Hancock from the High School for bringing down safety glasses to keep us safe. 



SYDNEY NORTH - SWIMMING

Congratulations to the 5 boys Owen, Flynn J, Flynn D, Zander and Logan who represented
our school and the Wallarah Zone at the Sydney North Swimming Championships last week
at Sydney Olympic Park.  

All boys swam exceptionally well and should be proud of their achievements on the day. A
shout out to Owen who swam in 6 individual races as well as in the senior boys' relay team. 



SYDNEY NORTH TRIALS

Over this term we have sent students to the Wallarah Zone trials for various sports in the
hopes of progressing through to the next round of trials with the goal of making a Sydney

North team. 

Rugby League 

Under 11’s 
Kade, Mason and Lennox 
Under 12’s 

Logan C, Flynn and Rylie 

Congratulations to Mason, Flynn and Rylie who progressed to the combined trial with
Wallarah/Tuggerah Lakes/Sourthern Central Coast, however, were unsuccessful in
progressing further. 
 
Soccer 

Boys 
Elijah, Jacob and Zander 
Girls 
Ellyse, Ariella and Trinti 

Congratulations to Elijah, Zander, Ellyse and Ariella who have progressed to the next trial
with Tuggerah Lakes next term. 
 
Touch 

Boys 
Flynn, Tallyn 

SCHOOL BYTES

SCHOOLBYTES | Have you set up your SchoolBytes portal? We use SchoolBytes for our
Excursions, Finance and Forms. You can log in directly without our help! However, if you cannot
link your student, please email us wadalba-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au if you need a linking code
to help set it up! 



TECH TEAM

Congratulations to our 2025 tech team. These students will be responsible for helping to
teach our younger students to log in, teaching students how to code or use Canva, learning
how to use our 3D printer and assisting with tech problems during assembly.  

Their first big job begins on Friday when they will be helping to collect all student laptops
for relabelling and reimaging.  

Congratulations to Mia, Olivia, Alivia, Archie, Riley, Aydin, Phillip and Ryan. 



JENI’S RAINY SEASON ADVENTURE 

We’re excited to share the latest update on Jeni, the young orangutan our school
sponsored! This was set up by our Stage 3 students in 2024. 

Jeni continues to grow and learn in Forest School and will soon move up to Group 3—an
exciting step toward life in the wild. She shares a strong bond with her best friend Aiko,
and the two are often seen exploring trees, foraging for fruit, and playing together. 

Lately, the rainy season has made things extra muddy, but Jeni is adapting beautifully. She
cleverly uses leaves and twigs to cover her head during downpours and loves splashing in
puddles and rolling in the mud with Aiko. Their surrogate mothers often end up muddy too,
sharing in the fun! 

Thanks to our school’s support, Jeni is thriving—curious, playful, and ready for every new
adventure. 
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SAVERS PLUS

Could you use an extra $500 towards school costs in 2025?  

The Saver Plus Program is about boosting financial skills, to develop (and keep) good
savings habits. Saver Plus is a free matched savings program to assist families living on a
lower income to receive $500 for educational expenses. We also provide budgeting
workshops with the aim to improve long term financial wellbeing. 

You can put money towards education expenses including:  

• Computers, laptops, and tablets  
• Books, uniforms & shoes  
• Sports & music, camps, excursions, and more…  
If you save up to $50 a month for 10 months, Saver Plus will double it. $500 saved +
$500 matched = $1000 (in 10 months).  

Visit www.saverplus.org.au for more details. 1300 610 355 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.saverplus.org.au%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR47bseeer3osXS5FhNDRcjO2oXLIUR792e8Xd3-3Z_YK1FyEzQVJXgmKEpQwg_aem_sLZeSenjliA3tG9Sjsyxug&h=AT25_jSwf76FpwW9DbJOKxzbbX_bDQbCtMZzot3yBMJhlbDlkglzvsls2U116MW7v4blwVc1p3SYKRcGsRhMRqzk5QV_0UZ9jt-oUM5lY-Lp_ex6FfkDI1ktaE-Dyqjsk3nsBKvjXPGUUw&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0-TRATht_XnfeXh_yTBNMrQTbYNUTxfhGdqBQsptPRUE9wFOBibTxHUADb-rcf_VsIIC65gyZunwmJhkYZUvoA754SxiIHAkdxKT2uk1_Io1G4LBGJO-X-OVBtP_7ajhZ84h6u8tCth0G4KEeT1gfYxxaDWUSHBGEFuoZTkcj0MbdIn0a3NESDhXfli6xoq2qd4hiIOrEZqxEqhidAXOc4Vw
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